NSW GOVERNMENT
Department of Planning

Record of Minister’s opinion for the purposes of Clause 6(1) of the State
Environmental Planning Policy (Major Projects) 2005

I, the Director-General of the Department of Planning, as delegate of the
Minister for Planning, have formed the opinion that the development
described in the Schedule below, is development of a kind that is described in
Schedule 3 of the State Environmental Planning Policy (Major Projects) 2005
— namely Clause 4 of Part 8 — and is thus declared to be a project to which
Part 3A of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 applies for
the purpose of section 75B of that Act.

Schedule

Development for the purpose of a police training facility and any ancillary
development at the Australian Institute of Police Management, North Head,
Manly (Lot 2766 in DP 752038) as generally described in the letter from Urbis
to the Director-General dated 16 July 2007 and supporting documentation
prepared for the Australian Federal Police by Urbis titled “Project Application
and Preliminary Assessment — Australian Institute Police Management, Manly
(North Head Federal Police Training Site)” dated June 2007.
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Sam Haddad
Director-General
Department of Planning
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